Children Out of Detention
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PRESS RELEASE 20/2004

More children found to be refugees after years in detention

ChilOut welcomes today’s announcement that Australia has granted refugee status to seven Afghan children in Australia and 10 Iraqi children in Nauru. However, it is a great shame that it took the Government so long to process these refugees. 

The Afghan children are unaccompanied teenage boys who were detained at Woomera and Curtin in 2001-2. They were later transferred to community detention for their own safety, but were never granted visas. They have been in immigration limbo for nearly four years. ChilOut welcomes Minister Vanstone’s commonsense decision to grant the boys permanent residency. 

The Iraqi children - three girls and seven boys aged six months to 16 – have also been detained since 2001, or for their whole lives. ChilOut spokeswoman Dianne Hiles said today, “for the last three years, these refugee children have known only Australia’s detention centre on a remote island on the equator. They have been robbed of their childhoods.” The children and their parents will be settled either in Australia or other western countries. 

On Nauru, there are still six Afghan children – three girls and three boys aged 2 to 15 - seeking asylum, who, along with the adult detainees, are in a state of extreme anxiety about their fate. The families are constantly pressured to sign deportation papers, but say they would rather die in Nauru than be returned to Afghanistan where they fear they will be murdered.
“Since the United Nations has declared Afghanistan and Iraq to be unsafe, Australia should do the right thing and grant permanent humanitarian visas to the remaining asylum seekers”, said Ms Hiles.

ChilOut calls on Senator Vanstone to keep up the good work and exercise commonsense and compassion in relation to all 108 children in immigration detention. 

DIARY DATE

ChilOut will celebrate Human Rights Day 2004 with a public event at Pitt St Mall, Sydney, at lunchtime on Friday 10 December. That date also makes the Australian Government six months overdue for releasing all children from immigration detention, as stipulated by the Human Rights Commissioner.

CONTACTS: Dianne Hiles, 0425 244 667, Alanna Sherry 0417 177 530.
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